Communication: C 5

Special Committee of the Whole
October 13, 2021

Agenda Item # 1

-----Original Message-----

From: Louisa Santoro _>

Sent: Monday, October 11, 2021 1:22 PM

To: Clerks(@vaughan.ca

Cc: Council@vaughan.ca

Subject: [External] Statutory Initiation of the Vaughan Official Plan Review 2051

Good evening, my name is Louisa Santoro and I've been a resident of Vaughan since 1981 currently living in
Kleinburg.

I know the Mayor promotes and equates the wellbeing of the City with economic growth. While this in all is a great
plan, it’s not so great if you’re trying to achieve complete communities, deal with traffic congestion, achieve
environmental protection and address the climate crisis in any meaningful way.

If York Region’s plan is approved, as currently recommended, then Vaughan Council will have been complacent &
complicit in allowing every last inch of Vaughan to be developed with the exception of lands designated as
Greenbelt, Oak Ridges Moraine and floodplain or u deer the jurisdiction of conservation authorities.

We urge that York Region nor the City of Vaughan make any decisions on forecasted land needs or urban boundary
expansion until the release of the Auditor General’s Value for Money Audit on the land needs assessment process
and direction provided by the province on province growth.

Thank you
Louisa Santoro

Sent from my iPad



